Subject: ITEM # 3 PUBLIC HEARING NOVEMEBER 7/2017 @7PM
c_|
Communication
From: RRCW INC [mailto:rescuerainbowcreekwestincl0@gmail.com] COUNCIL: .U.OJJ_QLLL-]_
Sent: Saturday, November 11, 2017 10:29 AM cﬂg@};pt, NoA[) ltem -

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Cc: McEwan, Barbara <Barbara.McEwan@vaughan.ca>; Carella, Tony <Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; lafrate, Marilyn
<Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario <Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Bevilacqua, Maurizio
<Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>; DeFrancesca, Rosanna
<Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Rosati, Gino <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Singh, Sunder
<Sunder.Singh@vaughan.ca>; Racco, Sandra <Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>;, Messere, Clement

<Clement.Messere @vaughan.ca>; Kostopoulos, Daniel <Daniel. Kostopoulos@vaughan.ca>

Subject: ITEM # 3 PUBLIC HEARING NOVEMEBER 7/2017 @7PM

City Clerk I'm writing a submission today November 11/2017 regarding the following item.

ltem #3 from Public Hearing (November 7/2017) 7pm.
ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT FILE Z.17.020 SUNFIELD HOMES (HWY 27LTD).
WARD 2- VICINITY OF REGIONAL ROARD 27 AND MARTIN GROVE ROAD.

After reading the council report | realize that no mention of the history was spoken to or
shared with the surrounding residents. | have multiple reports that express the history of the
land being proposed for development as well as the defects of all the surrounding tand houses
currently are located on and around.

There was no mention in this report of the MOECC role in this land or about an RSC process
since this land is home to multiple monitoring wells. As well reports also indicate that
methane gas liners we also in stalled in the proposed development area all the way north
down HWY 27 existing properties. Through this council report there is no mention of the
history or the underground problems.

RRCW INC. will be partnering with all residents in this part of the community and further out
who over time will be affected by the exposure of this development to educated them and the
young families the potential element of human health risk.

RRCW INC. is also requesting that a community meeting is arranged by the ward 2 councilor
Mr. Carella with all community residents and that Rescue Rainbow Creek West INC. is notified
as well regarding the meeting.

Thank you for your time
RRCW INC.

Director

Simone Barbieri



